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WESTWOOD FARMERS’ MARKET EXPELLED FOR FINANCIAL IRREGULARITIES

Los Angeles, California, June 16, 2004 – The Southland Farmers’ Market Association yesterday expelled the Westwood Farmers’ Market for violations of the Association’s Code of Ethics and its membership agreement.  The Market has refused to account for hundreds of thousands of dollars of unexplained expenses over the last several years.   In addition, there is no evidence that the Market has provided financial assistance to Westwood community programs as was its original intent. 

 “The Westwood Farmers’ Market was organized by Southland as a non-profit organization in service to the Westwood Village community.  It is required to provide an annual report of its revenues and expenses to the community.  Given the success of the market, the Market is contractually and ethically obligated to disclose what it has done with tens of thousands of dollars each year that should have gone to fund local school or community projects in the Westwood Village.” said Howell Tumlin, Executive Director of the Southland Farmers’ Market Association.

The Southland Farmers’ Market Association organized the Market in 1994 for the benefit of the Westwood Village Community Alliance.  The market operates each Thursday afternoons from 1:00 PM to 7:00 PM on Weyburn Ave. in Westwood.  The WVCA dissolved last year and the market is now being operated by a newly created non-profit organized by the current market manager and his wife.  

- More -

The Westwood Farmers’ Market reported totals of $149,176 in revenues and  $191,123 in expenses in its FY 2002 IRS filings.  “It is inconceivable that a once-a-week farmers’ market with a couple of part-time employees operating with little overhead on a city street can legitimately spend $191,000 a year.” said Laura Avery, President of the Southland Farmers’ Market Association.  “The Studio City Farmers’ Market operates on a smaller budget and gives $50,000 a year in direct financial support to the Studio City Residents Association and the Chamber of Commerce.”  

This is not the first time Southland has had to take action against the Westwood Farmers’ Market.  In January 2004, Southland won a lawsuit against the Westwood Farmers’ Market for failing to forward the Association membership dues collected from growers at the market to the Association.  

Southland Farmers’ Market Association is a non-profit, trade association that represents 21 certified farmers’ markets and more than 700 certified California producers.  Southland was founded in 1983 and is the oldest and largest farmers’ market association in California.  Over the last twenty years, it founded the major farmers’ markets in Los Angeles County.  
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